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Message from the Township Manager

Budget
The Dover Township Budget is a
collaborative effort between Staff
and Township Supervisors that begins
in the spring with Capital Project
Planning by Staff, followed by the
Board of Supervisor’s review of the
Draft Capital Improvements Plan. By
Mid-Summer Department Heads are
working on budget numbers for the 

Continued on Page 2-3

first Draft of the New Year’s Budget to be reviewed with Township
Supervisors in their respective Liaison Roles in the month of
September. In October, a public meeting is held to review the budget
and make final decisions on cuts or increases prior to public
advertising. In November, the Board approves the Budget for the
following year.
The 2025 Budget includes a .3 mil tax increase making the millage rate
1.6 mils. This amount is split between the General Fund and Fire Tax
Fund at 1.4 and .2 mils respectively.  The increase to the Fire Tax Fund
is the first in 20 years and is being done to better support the Dover
Township Volunteer Fire Department. The monies that are being kept
for the General Fund will be used to fund Capital Projects and
Equipment including the need to plan for and replace aging Fire
Apparatus. There will also be a water rate increase of 9% for
residential and commercial customers.
General Fund expenses, which are funded primarily by real estate,
earned income taxes, mercantile taxes and local services taxes,
include these larger projects: engineering, permitting and acquisition
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Link to E-xclusive Budget
Revenues Article

work for the extension of Intermediate Avenue Traffic Circle; East
Canal and Fox Run Road Intersection Engineering and Design; Paving of
the Parking Lot and Walking Trail at the Community Building/Lehr Park;
New Roofs on Brookside Buildings 2, 3 and Bathroom and Lehr Park
Pavilion; replacement of the Roof Top HVAC Units at the Community
Building; replacement of the Facilities Supervisor Work Truck and
purchase of a new Loader; Fox Run Road @ Steeple Chase Pipe
Replacement; Englewood Pipe Replacement; and a portion of Sunrise
Acres Stormwater Pipe will be lined. The Board of Supervisors also
authorized a bond issuance for $8 million to complete an addition
project on the Township Office Building.  In 2017, when the Garage

Expansion Project was completed, the Township had tentative plans to complete an addition. We
will be working with consultants to revise these plans and move forward with bidding and
construction in 2025.
Our State Liquid Fuels proceeds will be applied to the following road/stormwater projects:
replacement of pipes on Blackberry Road; Conewago Road pipe replacement at Well #8; Blackberry,
Palomino and Nursery Roads-Base Repair; Tiffany to Davidsburg will receive a Scratch Course,
Fabric and Top Coat of blacktop; Clearview Road will be sealcoated; and Butter Road curve will be
widened and improvements will be permitted and designed at the intersection of Butter and Bull
Roads. We are also pursuing leases for two new pieces of equipment: Replacement of Truck #5 and
a new Roadside Mower. 
The Recreation Department has applied for several grants and completed Eagle View Park (EVP) 
Phase I. Due to permitting delays, Phase II of EVP will likely be developed in 2025. This Phase will
include a baseball field and amenities, large parking lot, trails and a portion of a new road to these
facilities along the western side of the property.
The Wastewater Collection System has completed its sewer work North of the Borough to George
Street which includes our system’s first pump station.  Phases 2 and 3 of the Joint Interceptor
Project are awaiting permit approval and construction in 2025 (Bull Road to Pine Road). A portion
of the Fox Run Interceptor from the Wastewater Treatment Plant to Fox Run Road could also occur
in 2025 due to the Hines Warehouse Development. Manhole Frames and Covers on Canal Road from
the Borough to Bull Road will also occur.Additionally, engineering work for Pine View Right of Way,
Oakland and Virginia Avenue, sewer replacements are under way. The Wastewater Treatment Plant
is replacing a Gear Box and completing BNR Cleaning. 
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The Water System will permit and install well #11 within Fountain Rock Development, pursue the
potential of another new well #12 at the Old Carlisle Site owned by the Sewer Authority, and
updating its water allocation permits with the Susquehanna River Basin Commission. Permitting
and Design is complete for the replacement of the water line on Carlisle Road from where the
North of the Borough stopped to Old Carlisle Road. This project has been bid and will begin this
winter. Additionally, leak detection pods will be purchased. Should the Hines Warehouse and Solar
Projects move forward there will also be a water line extension on East Canal Road. We also are
continuing to pursue a new storage tank for the system.
It is the Dover Township Board of Supervisors and their Staff’s Mission to provide quality services
and maintain the health, safety and welfare of residents. We do that through Capital Project
Planning, strong fiscal monitoring and aggressive pursuit of grants where-ever possible. In the last
9 years, our community has been awarded $13.2 million of the $22 million for which we have
applied.   

Mandatory Water Conservation
The Mandatory Restriction on Nonessential Water Use is still in effect. With little to no rain in the months
of October and November and little rain in the future forecasts, it is imperative that everyone does their
part to conserve water. As a reminder under the mandatory restriction the following uses are prohibited:

The use of any water for watering grass, athletic fields, and irrigation of outdoor gardens, landscaped
areas, trees, shrubs, and other outdoor plants.
The use of any water for watering any portion of golf courses.
The use of any water for washing paved surfaces, for ornamental purposes, including fountains,
artificial waterfalls and reflecting pools.
The use of any water for washing or cleaning of mobile equipment, like vehicles.
The serving of water in restaurants, clubs or eating places, unless specifically requested by an
individual.
The use of any water to fill and top off swimming pools.
The use of water from a fire hydrant—including sprinkler caps—
for any purpose, except for firefighting or testing apparatus
with prior notice to Dover Township.
The use of any water that is not necessary to serve essential
health, safety, or economic needs, including the maintenance of
human, animal, and plant life.

This is not a situation any of us want to be in, but nature is not
cooperating, and we must ensure that our customers have water

when they need it. We are most concerned about public health and
ask our community to come together at this critical point.
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Board of Supervisors
The Board of Supervisors will hold their regular meetings in the Township Municipal Building,

2480 West Canal Road, Dover, Pennsylvania, at 7:00 PM on the second (2nd) and fourth (4th)
Mondays of the month. The Dover Township Board of Supervisors invites the public to attend.

Industrial & Commercial Development Committee
The Dover Township Industrial and Commercial Development Committee promotes industrial

and commercial activities that will expand the greater Dover area tax base. Meetings are held at
the Township Municipal Building, 2480 West Canal Road, Dover, Pennsylvania, at 4:00 PM on

the fourth (4th) Wednesday of the month.
Planning Commission

The Dover Township Planning Commission is a five member Commission with one alternate
member. The term of office is a five year staggered term. This Commission is an advisory body

to the Board of Supervisors. The Authority is granted by the Municipalities Planning Code of the
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania. The local ordinance of control is the Subdivision and Land
Development Ordinance of Dover Township and the Dover Township Comprehensive Plan.

Meetings are held at the Township Municipal Building, 2480 West Canal Road, Dover,
Pennsylvania, at 7:00 PM on the first (1st) Wednesday of the month.

Sewer Authority
The Dover Township Sewer Authority is the owner and financier of the Wastewater Treatment

Facility, a regional facility, for Dover Township. The body is a five member, staggered term,
Authority authorized by the Authorities Act of 1945 of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania. It is

a Non-Operating Authority due to a “Lease Back Agreement” of operation to the Township.
Meetings are held at the Wastewater Treatment Plant, 851 Graffius Road, York, Pennsylvania,

at 6:00 PM on the fourth (4th) Wednesday of the month.
Zoning Hearing Board

The Dover Township Zoning Hearing Board is a five member Board. This body is a Quasi Judicial
Body whose authority is granted by the Municipalities Planning Code of the Commonwealth of

Pennsylvania. There is one alternate member. The term is a five year staggered term. Local
authority guidance for operational decisions is established by the Dover Township Zoning

Ordinance and the Dover Township Comprehensive Plan. Meetings are held at the Township
Municipal Building, 2480 West Canal Road, Dover, Pennsylvania, at 7:00 PM on the third (3rd)
Wednesday of the month AS NEEDED.  Please check www.dovertownship.org for details and

updates on scheduled meetings.

Public Meetings

https://www.google.com/maps/dir//2480+W+Canal+Rd,+Dover,+PA+17315/@39.9967656,-76.8552933,17z/data=!4m13!1m4!3m3!1s0x89c8f31a18ed6749:0xcca1cd74b27f2886!2s2480+W+Canal+Rd,+Dover,+PA+17315!3b1!4m7!1m0!1m5!1m1!1s0x89c8f31a18ed6749:0xcca1cd74b27f2886!2m2!1d-76.8552933!2d39.9967656
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Christmas Tree Collection

Place trees curbside
for collection on

Saturday, January
11th or 25th.  Please

remember to remove
All decorations and
tinsel Before putting
out for collection.



PAGE 7WWW.DOVERTOWNSHIP.ORG



Parks & RecreationParks & Recreation
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Registration OPENS
MARCH 15th for Residents

Registration OPENS
MARCH 15th for Residents
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For more information about upcoming events or to
register go to www.DoverTwpRec.com
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SnowSnow
RoutesRoutes

EmergencyEmergency  

Baker Road
Butter Road

Cardinal Lane
Clearview Road
Conewago Road
Emig Mill Road
fox Run Road

Grenway Road
Hilton Ave

Newport Road
North Salem Church Rd

Nursery Road
Oakland Road

Old Carlisle Road
Palomino Road

Park Street
Poplars Road

Rohlers Church Road
Salmon Run Road
Schoolhouse Road

Taxville Road
Tower Drive

Parking is prohibited when a
snow emergency is declared.

Parking could result in a ticket
and/or towing. 

Obstruction in the streets, cartways,
sidewalks or rights-of-way of any street or
cartways is prohibited in Dover Township.
This is covered within Dover Township’s
ordinances, part five (5), sections 21-502.

Dover Township appreciates your
cooperation with removing any obstructions. 

Note from the Public
Works Department
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FOG - Think that can go down the drain? Think again!
Dover Township asks that its residents be mindful of how much Fats, Oils, and Grease are going into

the sewer system.
What is FOG?

FOG refers specifically to fats, oils and grease entering the sewer system when poured down drains in
homes, apartments, restaurants, industries, and public facilities.  Fats do not dissolve in water.

Washing fats down the drain with hot water may seem effective, but as the water cools, the fats and
grease harden in sewer pipes. Detergents dissolve fat enough to clean your dishes or laundry, but not

enough to keep it from congealing in the sewer.  Much like too much fat in your diet can cause
clogged arteries, the result of many households washing fats down their drains can also be disastrous.

Why Should FOG matter to you?
When washing down a sink or drain, FOG builds up over time and can cause a blockage in your drains,

pipes and in sanitary sewers.
Cost: Blockages lead to increased costs to maintain private plumbing, our sewers, the wastewater

treatment plant, and public and private property.
Neighborhood: Plumbing and sewer backups can result in property damage and various code

violations. These backups can also create hazardous and unhealthy conditions.
Environment: Clogged sewers can cause raw sewage overflows and backups. Accumulation of FOG
reduces the capacity of the wastewater collection system which can contribute to occurrences of

combined sewer overflows. Sewer overflows make waterways unsafe for recreation, and they threaten
the fish and other aquatic life that live in our rivers and streams. 

Quality of Life: Sewer backups and clogs attract insects and vermin, resulting
in undesirable and unhealthy living conditions.

What can I do to help prevent FOG Damage?
The easiest way to solve the FOG problem and help prevent overflows of raw
sewage is to keep this material out of the sewer system. Through education
and by adopting certain habits, it is easy to minimize FOG sources at home.

Tips to keep your drains FOG free:
Pour cooled fats, oils and grease into a container and put the container in the
trash. If you do not have a container, place tin foil into a coffee cup or similar,

add FOG, allow to cool, and then dispose.
Before washing, use a paper napkin or paper towel to wipe FOG from dishes

and dispose of it in the trash.
Use sink strainers to catch food waste.

Put food scraps in the trash, not through the garbage disposal.
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cap@comcast.net
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forward to
seeing you

in 2025.
Spring

Flowers

smysersfarm.com

Thank you for
a Wonderful

2024. We

arriving around April 1, 2025
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Outhouse Storage &
Structures Serving the

Central PA and Maryland
Area with Custom Amish
Made Sheds, Garages, and

Structures.

www.outhousestorage.com
717-845-3619
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Dover Township would like to thank the businesses that appear in our newsletter and to
recognize them each as supporters for our community.  If you would like to advertise in our

newsletter, please contact Jenica Kroft at: jkroft@dovertownship.org
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Free Estimates!

DOVER PA
717-792-4156

www.robertjacksonwindowsandsiding.com

Vinyl and Aluminum Siding    Custom Trim Work
Replacement Windows     Soffit and Facia

Seamless Gutters and Downspouts

PA 007613
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